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NOTICE TO APPLICANTS 
ADDENDUM NO. ONE (1) 

 
Ochlockonee River State Park – Day Use Restroom ADA Upgrades 

DEP Bid NO. BDC30-19/20 
 
 

  TO BIDDERS AND PLAN HOLDERS ON THE ABOVE REFERENCED 
PROJECT: PLEASE NOTE CONTENTS HEREIN AND INCLUDE WITH YOUR BID 
SUBMISSION. 
 

NOTICE 
 
It will be required that this addendum be signed in acknowledgment of receipt and that it 
be included with your Bid when same is submitted to Alyssa Skehan, Government 
Operations Consultant II, Bureau of Design and Construction, 3900 Commonwealth 
Blvd. MS520, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3000.  Failure to do so may be grounds for 
rejection of the Bid. 
 
_______________________________________ 
Signature of Contractor and Date 
 
The Following statements supersede & supplement the corresponding items in the 
specifications & drawings: 
 

1. Question:  Sheet A401 is not shown in the plan set but is referenced in the 
specification. Is there a missing sheet? 
Answer: There is no sheet A401.  Delete line 2.04, A, 2 (“Signage relating to 
water usage.  See A401”) from specification section 10426 Signage. 
 

2. Question:  Pro Floors Plus is interested in submitting a bid for the resinous 
flooring on this project. Can you confirm that we need to submit bids to the 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection, and not a general contractor? If 
so, what do I need to do to find out if Dur-A-Flex is an approved equal? 
Answer: DEP requires a general contractor for this project. We can provide a list 
of potential bidders to this subcontractor upon request. 
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3. Question: Architectural Specification 10155, Section 2.2, calls for Toilet-
Enclosure Style: Ceiling hung. Architectural Specification 10155; Sections, 2.3, 
2.5, and 3.2 describe Overhead Braced Units. Reflected Ceiling Plan notes on 
Architectural Drawing Sheet No. A701 call for Existing Painted Plywood 
[ceiling] to Remain. Please clarify the type of Toilet Enclosures desired. If Ceiling 
Hung Toilet Enclosures are desired, has the existing ceiling framing been 
evaluated and determined adequate to support Ceiling Hung style Toilet 
Enclosures? Or is the structural evaluation and possible removal and replacement 
of the existing ceiling assembly the responsibility of the contractor? 
Answer: The intent is to use a floor mounted, overhead braced system.  All 
references in specification section 10155 Toilet Compartments to ‘Ceiling Hung’ 
should be replaced with ‘Overhead braced’.   

 
The bid submittal due date and bid posting date for this bid has been postponed per 
the below: 
 
BID SUBMITTAL DUE DATE:  No later than 3:30 PM (ET), Tuesday,  
February 11, 2020, to the below address: Florida Department of Environmental 
Protection, Bureau of Design and Construction, 3800 Commonwealth Blvd. MS520, 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3000, Attention Alyssa Skehan, Government Operations 
Consultant II, Bureau of Design and Construction, (850) 245-278.  (For hand delivery: 
Carr Building, Welcome Desk.) The Department reserves the right to reject any or all 
bids. 
 
BID POSTING DATE: No later than 3:30 PM (ET), Tuesday, February 18, 2020, 
unless extended by the Department for good cause. 
 

 
In all other respects, the contract documents of which this is an Addendum, and 
attachments relative thereto, shall remain in full force and effect. 
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